Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2008

Membership of Handbell Group 2008:

	Annie Bittlestone
	John Dowling
	Jane Drodge
	Sheila Hales

	Angela Martin
	Tim Pett
	Susan Read
	Catriona Shearer

	Emma Shearer
	Rachel Shearer
	David Thomas
	Jeanette Thomas

	Olive Vaughan
	
	
	


We were glad to welcome Annie Bittlestone and Olive Vaughan who joined our team.  

We were sorry that Anne-Marie Joffrin, Holly Macduff, Alex Morbey and Alison Morbey left our team.  Moira and David Vekony decided to concentrate on tower bell ringing.   However we are glad that everyone else stayed in our team and helped to train our newcomers.

Meetings and performances in 2008:

We started practising for Christmas on Sunday 19 October and held nine weekly practices and six performances:

	Sat 29 November
	St Helen’s Christmas coffee morning

	Thu 4 December
	Mayor’s over 70s party at the Guildhall

	Sat 13 December
	St Helen’s Baby & Toddler Group party, St Helen’s

	Mon 15 December
	Christmas Bells (Carols and readings), Abingdon Hospital

	Sun 21 December
	Before St Helen’s carol service

	Sun 21 December
	St Edmund’s carol service during and after the service


This year we reduced the number of performances we made and had some events when we were short of handbell ringers.  At the St Helen’s Christmas coffee morning we supplemented our team by inviting two friends to have a go!  

In addition, Rachel Shearer ran a handbell taster session at Trinity church on 6 November and we held a joint meeting with Downwind, a group who play reproduction medieval wind instruments in costume.

Overall 2008 was a quieter year than the previous one with fewer ringers, but a lot of fun.

Susan Read
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